MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 4, 2019 MEETING OF THE

MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 4, 2019 MEETING OF THE
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Date:    


September 4, 2019 
Place: 
 

Maryland Department of Labor
500 North Calvert Street 

2nd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202
Time:    


10:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
T. J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor

Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member

Others Present:

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards
Milena Trust, Board Counsel, Office of the Attorney General

Aaron Worley (MSS), Professional Land Surveyor 
Daniel Burke Jr. MSS President-Elect





Carla Gourdine, Board Administrator, Land Surveyors and Landscape Architects 
             Frazier West, Investigator
Absent:                           Rory Wise Sr., Assistant Executive Director, Design Boards
Donald J. Ocker, Property Line Surveyor

CALL TO ORDER

John V. Mettee III called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes without corrections of the meeting held on August 7, 2019. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

No Complaint Committee report
CORRESPONDENCE
John Mettee III inquired about Donald Ocker’s concern he raised in a previous board meeting of another drone website and their verbiage of the land surveying services. Mr. Cullingford stated he would follow up on this matter. Additionally, Mr. Cullingford shared the 2020 calendar dates for the Board to review and will look to finalize the dates at the next Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS 
Tom Orisich reported that the EPS committee has been charged with reformatting the PS exams. Additionally, a NCEES staff person will be present during these meetings. Mr. Orisich also reported that NCEES is also looking to launch a marketing campaign. Mr. Orisich also reported that John Mettee III will serve as President of Colonial Boards which is a two-year term. Mr. Orisich mentioned an email he received from the VA Department entitled, “Land Surveyor Merit” and wondered if other members received the same email. Joseph Cullingford asked Mr. Orisich to forward him the email and he would follow up.
OLD BUSINESS 
Joseph Cullingford shared that he is waiting to solidify times for the Fall Conference. Mr. Cullingford also informed the Board if travel expenses are under $500.00 then they should use the expense voucher. Mr. Cullingford also noted that there was not a Complaint Committee meeting today. Milena Trust informed the Board the Sunset review process has changed and it will now only occur if there is a problem. John Mettee III reported about the Joint Chairs meeting that took place on August 20th.  Mr. Mettee noted the 2021 budget was discussed as well as the move and potential hidden cost of the move and cost of conferences and technology. Joseph Cullingford stated the meeting met the intent which was to ensure that the Board’s concerns/issues were heard.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Joseph Cullingford informed the Board that parking for $4.00 or less can be claimed with no receipt, any higher must have the original receipt. Mr. Cullingford also reported that he received an email from NCARB for a save the date (February 4, 2020) for a joint NCEES training opportunity for Board administrators. Mr. Cullingford informed the Board that he submitted the newsletter however, does not know when it will be published. For the next newsletter it was suggested to incorporate photos and a write up on the town hall at the Fall Conference. 
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT – Nothing to report.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Aaron Worley, President Elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors, reported that Dan Burke will be the new MSS liaison, starting in October 1st. Also, Mr. Worley reported the 2019 Fall Conference and Exhibition will take place October 16-19, 2019 in Ocean City, MD. Mr. Worley will continue to work with Joseph Cullingford to coordinate the logistics for the Town Hall and Board Meeting. Mr. Cullingford will also work on the travel budget for this event as well. Additionally, Mr. Worley reported that the outcome of the Department of Labor’s Surveyor’s Practice Act Committee was shared with MSS Board of Directors. MSS will continue to discuss language and determine if a bill can be introduced for the 2020 session.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Motion (IV) was made by TJ Frazier, seconded by Tammy Rollins and was unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:50 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 2nd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:25 p.m.

Applications for Review

No applications for examination was presented to the Board for review.
No audits presented for the Board to review.

12 candidates registered for the state exams this month.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Motion (IV) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and was unanimously carried by the Board, to adjourn the meeting at 11:26 a.m. 

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
John V. Mettee III. Board Chair
Date:
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